
CLUB TEAM CHAMPIONSHIP 
 
 
Congratulations to Garston Bowls Club on winning the 2025 Hertfordshire 
Bowls Club Team Championship competition which was a great success.  
 
Thanks also to the Steve Brooker who acted as umpire and to Buntingford, 
Herts and Royston bowls clubs and their players and supporters in reaching 
the finals.  
 
Huge thanks also to Welwyn & District BC and the volunteer members for 
the use of their facilities and providing lunch and refreshments for all in 
attendance during the day. Well done to you all. �  
 
Our thoughts are also with Glenn Williams and his family who sadly lost his 
grandfather during the event and to all for their patience and understanding 
in what was an emotional day for us all. � 
 
John Hay 
Hertfordshire Bowls Men Secretary 
 


